Long Lake Association of Kalamazoo County
Board Meeting
Wednesday, May 31, 2023 – 7:30pm – Township Hall: 7510 E Q Ave, Scotts, MI 49088

Meeting Minutes:
In Attendance: John Speeter – President, Tom O’Malley – Board Member, John Zuidema – Board Member, Brian Kroll – Treasurer, Dave Steffens – Vice President, Erin Dey – Secretary, Bill Green – Board Member, Sid Helmus – Board Member.  
Special Guests: Jason Wiersma – Drain Commissioner, John Gisler – Board of Commissioner.
Meeting was called to order at 7:33pm by Mr. Speeter
Mr. Green made a motion to approve the meeting minutes from the August 11, 2021 meeting, with a second motion by Mr. Helmus.  Meeting minutes were approved.
Mr. Kroll gave the Treasurer’s report: The association’s balance sheet shows $6,022.43 in total liabilities and equity.  Minimal recent expenses were roughly $300 for website changes.  It was discussed that no membership fees have been collected in a number of years.  Discussion around how to notify and reach out to members to collect dues and further communicate issues regarding the lake.
New Business:
Lake Level and weed treatment plans were discussed.  The lake level should be at 856’, and is court ordered that the drain commissioner is involved in maintaining that, and that there is sufficient flow from Austin Lake.  Mr. Weirsma presented to the group that there is a proposal for an online monitoring device/gauge that would help him in seeing lake levels at any time, through this system.  It would be for all three lakes: Long, Austin and West, and would cost roughly $60,000.  This cost would be split amongst the lake residents / parcels for all three lakes.  The goal would be to react quicker to lowering lake levels, respond to beaver dam issues, etc.  Mr. Speeter made a general motion to support this cause, and Mr. Green made a second motion.  
The pump was discussed: we have roughly $92,000 in the pump fund.  It was agreed upon and supported that we will follow the guidelines originally put in place determining when to turn on and off the pump.  
Weed control is roughly $41,250 annually, paid for by Governmental Lake Board Treasury Fund.  
Mr. Dale Lorbeck has resigned from the board.  He is in the process of selling his home.  Mr. Green and Mr. Kroll both have people they will reach out to for possible nomination of a board member position.
Election of Board Officers were installed, by a motion made by Mr. Green, with a second from Mr. Speeter:
President – John Speeter
Vice President – Dave Steffens
Treasurer – Brian Kroll
Secretary – Erin Dey
Other Business:
Mr. Gisler shared a few comments and is looking forward to attending meetings to learn the needs of the lake association and others in the community.
A Public Meeting was discussed and agreed upon that after this Fall, we will move the meeting to Spring.   Ideas were shared on how to get more residents to come.  The September meeting date is TBA.  Ms. Dey will work with Mr. Green on creating a Google Form to publish on Facebook to gather email addresses for future communication with membership.  
Mr. Speeter shared the news that Pavillion is now a Charter Township as of April this year.  This provides us protection from annexation, able to receive services for our community (assigned police protection), etc.
Mr. Green made a motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:38pm, with a second from Mr. O’Malley.

Respectfully submitted,
Erin Dey, Secretary 

